Youth Council

January 9, 2013
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present: Christine Bauman, Michelle Forliti, Heather Gleason, Robert Lindgren, Nyakobo Mar, Glenn Morris, Rickell Nielson, John Schons and Karen Wolters. 
I. Welcome and Introductions

Glenn Morris called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves. 
II. Approval of Minutes

Glenn Morris called for the approval of the September meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes by unanimous consensus was made by Glenn Morris.
III. Youth Voice
Bonnie Stanton reported that the YWCA received a three year grant from the Otto Bremer Foundation to fund the Youth Voice project.  Over 300 youth have been asked “What would make Mankato the very best place for youth to grow up in live?” In addition, a team of MSU professors Dr. Anthony Filipovitch, Dr. Sarah Sieferts and Nancy Fitzsimons have conducted research on Youth Voice sessions, youth surveys and youth serving organizations.  The results of the Youth Voice sessions and the research will be unveiled at the Greater Mankato Community Summit on February 11th from 5:00 – 9:00 p.m. at the Verizon Wireless Center.  

IV.
Partners In Career Exploration 

Heather Gleason reported that PICE utilized interns from the Student Counseling Program at Minnesota State University, Mankato.  This year we have two interns at Cleveland, LeSueur-Henderson and St. Clair.  In the past, the PICE program was funded by a grant from the state.  This program continued last year by utilizing incentive funds that we receive for our performance in the WIA Youth program.  Both of those resources have been eliminated.  The South Central WorkForce Council set aside funding for the 2012-13 school year.  We are seeking outside funding to continue the program in the future.  Heather Gleason met with Wells Fargo recently for a possible grant opportunity. 


V.
Youth Incentive Policies

Heather Gleason reported that youth incentives are available in our youth programs to motivate youth to complete their goals.  Our current policy, approved by the Youth Council is:

Incentives will be provided for youth who have completed a basic skills, work readiness, or occupational skills goal; or who has obtained a credential.  Youth who have achieved a goal, documented on the Youth Employability Goals System (competencies), will receive a $25 gift certificate for every goal they achieve, up to a maximum of $100 in gift certificates per year.

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed a summary of incentive policies from other areas.  There was discussion about the policies and possible changes to the current policy which may be presented to the Youth Council at the March meeting.  
VI.
Youth Grants
Youth Intervention Program

Heather Gleason reported that the Youth Intervention Program is focused on serving youth in foster care or out-of-home placement.  We are in the second year of a two year grant.  A total of 28 youth have been served so far.      

Teen Parent Projects

Heather Gleason reported that a multi-county grant proposal for Minnesota Family Investment Program Innovation Funds provided a single point of contact for teen parents on the MFIP program.   We received additional funding to continue the program for another year.  

The Department of Human Services has also allocated funds to each area to provide work experience opportunity to teen parents on MFIP through December 31, 2012.  A total of 12 teens were served. 
Communities of Color Grant
Heather Gleason reported that the Dream It. Believe It. Achieve It. Program is focused on serving youth ages 14-24 from communities of color.  A total of 39 youth have been served through this program so far.  We have contracted with the Greater Mankato Diversity Council to provide cultural diversity training and are planning a youth and family event in March.  
Department of Labor Disability Employment Initiative

Heather Gleason reported that Minnesota received a $2.8 million dollar grant to serve youth with disabilities.  South Central was one of four Workforce Service Areas selected as an implementation site.  The initiative includes designating a Disability Resource Coordinator and developing Integrated Resource Teams.  There is no funding for work experience in the grant so leveraging resources will be essential.  As an implementation site, South Central will receive $165,000 per year for the next three years.  Heather will be arranging a meeting with various organizations that serve youth with disabilities to brainstorm how to work together on this initiative. 
VII.
Updates


PY 2012 WIA Youth Performance Goals
Heather Gleason reported that the state negotiated WIA Youth performance goals as a result local areas were asked to revise their goals.  After submitting the revised goals, we were asked to increase our goals again.  Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the revised goals.   
PY 2012 WIA Youth Second Quarter Results
Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the PY 2012 WIA Youth Second Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 147 youth and the goal was to serve 152.  Despite the increased performance measure goals, the preliminary performance measures indicate that we are meeting all but one of the youth measures.

Youth Directories

Heather Gleason reported that the youth directories are in the process of being updated.  The corrections to the current entries have been completed and now we are looking at what new entries need to be added.  The goal is to have the directories printed this spring so they can be dispersed at high schools prior to summer break.  The youth directories are also available online at the South Central WorkForce Council and South Central Service, Work and Learning websites.
IV. Other Business

Robert Lindgren reported that students completed worksite visits and will be participating in the Greater Mankato Career Expo scheduled for April 3, 2013.  The Work Skills Competition is scheduled for May 16th.
Christine Bauman reported that VRS will be partnering with PACER to provide workshops for youth and parents.  

Karen Wolters distributed flyers for the Pathways to Healthcare Careers course and Diploma Completion program.  

Glenn Morris reported that the National Academic Decathlon will be hosted in Minneapolis on March 26th.  

Bonnie Stanton reported that the YWCA has a new Executive Director, Barb Dorn.   A welcome reception is scheduled for Tuesday, January 15th from 7:30 – 9:30 a.m.

Next Meeting: March 13, 2013
The meeting adjourned.    

